
 

HAYLE TOWN COUNCIL  

 

FULL COUNCIL MEETING                      THURSDAY 17 JUNE 2021 

 

Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held at Hayle Academy, School Hall on Thursday 17 June 

2021 commencing at 7.15pm with a Public Participation Session. 

 

PRESENT   

Councillors  S.Benney (Mayor), E. Brown, B.Capper, M. Hayward, 

 J. Lawrenson-Reid, J.Pollard and AM.Rance (Deputy Mayor) 

Cornwall Councillor  L. Pascoe 

Town Clerk   E Giggal 

Senior Support Officer M Costello 

 

 

7.15PM PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION 

 

No members of the public had registered to speak. 

 

7.15PM  MEETING COMMENCED 

 

11 CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS (For Information Only) 

 

The Mayor informed members that former Councillor Harry Blakeley had now sold his house 

and would be moving away from Hayle from the 23 June, adding that a letter would be sent to 

wish him well from Hayle Town Council (HTC). He also extended a warm welcome to 

Councillor Emily Brown. 

 

12 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES 

 

Apologies were received from Councillor Coad. 

 

13 TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND REQUESTS FOR 

DISPENSATIONS 

 

There were none. 

 

14 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING 3 JUNE 

2021 

 

It was resolved that the minutes of the Full Council meeting 3 June 2021 be taken as a true 

and accurate record. 

 

 

 



15 TO DISCUSS MATTERS WHICH WERE RAISED DURING PUBLIC 

PARTICIPATION 

 

All matters raised were discussed at the time. 

 

16 TO RECEIVE A PRESENTATION FROM REPRESENTATIVES OF THE 

WAVE PROJECT BEACH SCHOOL, GWITHIAN 

 

Andrew Walker introduced himself as the Architect involved with the Wave Project and asked 

the Clerk to display a presentation through the projector. He explained that he was tasked with 

designing a beach school enabling the project to combine outdoor learning and surfing. He 

showed members diagrams of the location of the proposed site and explained that the 

aspirations were to be zero carbon with buildings of a recessive design and that the landscape 

of the site would incorporate the local flora and fauna of the dunes. 

 

Ben Wood explained that the project helps vulnerable children by providing surf therapy had 

been running for approximately 10 years, as an alternative learning experience from school. 

He told members that the Wave Project had begun in Newquay but they were also working 

with schools in hayle and the surrounding area. 

 

Joe Taylor explained that he was the founder of the project, that the initial aim was to teach 

children with certain issues surfing which was found to be beneficial. He told members that the 

original scheme had been NHS funded and provided 6 weeks of lessons for 15 children a day. 

 

Members asked the representatives of the project some questions as follows: 

 

• How will this project be funded? In part by schools, some from comic relief and by 

fundraising. 

•  

• How have you been able to acquire this site? Leased from local landowning family with 

covenants that it is only for use as a beach school.  

•  

• How will you overcome the planning restrictions as the site is located in an 

environmentally sensitive landscape?  Undertaking an ecological survey, minimising 

the visual impact of the buildings. Providing a strong case for choosing this location. 
 

Members felt that the key issue would be planning. They explained that HTC would not be 

consulted as the site is not in Hayle Parish but they could offer support.  

 

The Mayor thanked the representatives for their time in providing the presentation for this 

incredibly beneficial project.  

 

17 CORRESPONDENCE 

 a)  To consider supporting the request for the reinstatement of the 515 bus service  

linking Leedstown with Hayle, St Erth and Penzance 

 

Members questioned whether the service had only been running during lockdown. 

 

It was resolved to write to Transport for Cornwall asking why the service had stopped. 



b)  To note the correspondence regarding Curnow’s Hayle, a new magazine, and 

to consider whether the town council should submit a one off or regular article 

 

Members were concerned that this publication could adversely affect the Hayle Pump. They 

questioned whether the new magazine charged for contributions and if it would benefit the 

local community. 

 

It was resolved to support the submission of a one-off article and to invite Patricia Curnow 

to give a presentation on the magazine at a future meeting. 

 

18  PLANNING MATTERS 

 a)  To consider Planning Applications PA21/04086, PA21/05413, PA21/03562,  

PA21/04203, PA21/02108, PA21/04874, PA21/05291, PA21/05921, 

PA21/05351, PA21/05529 and PA21/05282 as listed on Appendix A 

 

For the resolutions on individual planning applications see Appendix A attached. 

 

b)  To note the results of previous applications: - none 

 

19 FOOTPATHS  

a)  Maintenance Update   

 

The Clerk explained that the first cut had been completed and the second cut was due next 

month. She said that no concerns had been raised by members of the public. 

 

 

The meeting closed at 8.30pm 

 

Approved by the council as a true record, at its meeting 1 July 2021 

 

Town Mayor ………………………………..  Date …………………………. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting closed at  

 

 

Approved by the council as a true record, at its meeting 1 July 2021 

 

 

 



 

 

 


